Lori Rowe

From: PUBCOMMENT-OCC
Sent: Thursday, May 26, 2022 10:59 AM
To: PUBCOMMENT-WQ; PUBCOMMENT-ELD; PUBCOMMENT-OCC2; PUBCOMMENT-OPIC
Subject: FW: Public comment on Permit Number WQ0010495030
Attachments: TCEQ Hickman Comments 05252022.docx
MwD
y 1214 |

From: weh8625@hotmail.com <weh8625@hotmail.com>
Sent: Wednesday, May 25, 2022 5:21 PM

To: PUBCOMMENT-OCC <PUBCOMMENT-OCC@tceq.texas.gov>
Subject: Public comment on Permit Number WQ0010495030
REGULATED ENTY NAME WEST DISTRICT WWTP

RN NUMBER: RN101611739

PERMIT NUMBER: WQ0010495030

DOCKET NUMBER:

COUNTY: HARRIS

PRINCIPAL NAME: CITY OF HOUSTON

CN NUMBER: CN600128995

FROM

NAME: Will Hickman

EMAIL: weh8625@hotmail.com

COMPANY:

ADDRESS: 106 ELECTRA DR
HOUSTON TX 77079-7307

PHONE: 8323040051

FAX:

COMMENTS: Please see attached word document.



Applicant: City of Houston
Permit Number: WQ0010495030

| am the closest resident and landowner to the West District WWTP, and live about 200 feet from the
facility’s fence line. | have three major concerns with the Applicant’s proposed permit amendment.

1. My family and our neighbors fish and boat in the bayou and the oxbow. | disagree with your
assertion that “existing water quality uses will not be impaired.” Changing the amount and type
of discharge from this facility will impair the fishing and boating we enjoy in the bayou and the
oxbow adjacent to the facility. | would ask the TCEQ to investigate the impact on the local
fisheries and water quality in the bayou and the oxbow.

2. When there is a large rain event, untreated black water overflows from the facility into the
bayou and the oxbow. During Harvey, due to the bayou flow north into Rummel Creek, this
untreated black water flowed through my property and my house. | understand the Applicant
has received federal funds to fix this violation of EPA law, but has not done so. | would ask the
TCEQ to investigate this violation of federal law, and if the Applicant is also in violation of state
law under the TCEQ's jurisdiction.

3. This facility also has a significant impact on our local air quality. My neighbors and my family
have been working with the Applicant for years to lessen the impact on our neighborhood.
Applicant’s staff have indicated that the odor is derived from H2S and other sulfur compounds. |
would ask the TCEQ to investigate the impact on our air quality in the neighborhood adjacent to
this facility.

| request a contested case hearing.

Will Hickman, 106 Electra Drive, Houston, TX 77079 (832) 304-0051



Lori Rowe

From: PUBCOMMENT-OCC
Sent: Tuesday, January 4, 2022 9:49 AM
To: PUBCOMMENT-OCC2; PUBCOMMENT-OPIC; PUBCOMMENT-ELD; PUBCOMMENT-WQ
Subject: FW: Public comment on Permit Number WQ0010495030
MwWH
PM 1206141

From: weh8625@hotmail.com <weh8625@hotmail.com>
Sent: Saturday, January 1, 2022 7:04 PM

To: PUBCOMMENT-OCC <PUBCOMMENT-OCC@tceq.texas.gov>
Subject: Public comment on Permit Number WQ0010495030
REGULATED ENTY NAME WEST DISTRICT WWTP

RN NUMBER: RN101611739

PERMIT NUMBER: WQ0010495030

DOCKET NUMBER:

COUNTY: HARRIS

PRINCIPAL NAME: CITY OF HOUSTON

CN NUMBER: CN600128995

FROM

NAME: Will Hickman

E-MAIL: weh8625@hotmail.com

COMPANY:

ADDRESS: 106 ELECTRA DR
HOUSTON TX 77079-7307

PHONE: 2812223497
FAX:

COMMENTS: | live a few hundred feet from this facility. | would like a copy of the application, and would like to request
a public meeting. | do not have enough information at this stage to comment or request a contested case hearing.



